## **Inaugural meeting of the Strategy Commission Internationalisation**

On 3 April, the members of the Strategy Commission Internationalisation met for their constituent meeting. The commission was appointed by the President, Prof. Dr. Ulrike Tippe, to monitor and review the implementation of the recommendations from the HRK audit compact "Internationalisation of Higher Education Institutions" and the internationalisation strategy adopted last year. The commission is comprised of the members of the project group who had already been mandated for the audit process, so that all status groups, departments, and higher education units are represented.

In addition to clarifying organisational issues, the commission devoted itself primarily to discussing the language concept, which was presented by Dr Gregory Bond, Head of the Language Centre. The draft version was developed in cooperation between various members of the Centre for International Affairs. Language is one of the four central fields of action of the internationalisation strategy (along with campus, mobility and networks). TH Wildau is committed to promoting individual and institutional multilingualism and would like to expand the range of its English-language study programmes.

Further information on the work of the Strategy Commission Internationalisation (including minutes and meeting dates) is available on the Commission's webpage.